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UDNY GREEN SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER 5
Issued March 2016
Thursday 17th March - Ongoing Reporting Open Night 6-7pm and Bunny Drive 7-8pm
This week you will once again have the opportunity to spend time with your child viewing and discussing their achievements for this term in jotters, on wall displays and online. Teaching staff in P5-7 are uploading reporting comments to your child’s learning log blog on Glow for Term 3. P1-4 parents can view their child’s learning log for Terms 1/2 but due to Miss Gibb’s absence will not have comments for this term. 

This will also be an opportunity to view the 

· Food education resources purchased via the Food for Thought Fund project with Education Scotland– Food technology room and beside the P5-7 entrance 

· Replacement windows – throughout the original part of the school

· P1-4 rainbow rug and role play corner – purchased with Parent Council funding

· New outdoor learning play resources – identified by the Pupil Council and purchased with additional per capita from Aberdeenshire Council.

· School uniform samples from Tesco – please complete the survey 

New furniture has also been ordered for the P1-4 classroom from the repairs and maintenance budget and it may have arrived by this Thursday.

Staffing Update

Miss Gibb will remain off school this week, we wish her well and have sent flowers and a card to her which she very much appreciated. During Miss Gibb’s absence we have managed to secure some supply teachers to cover the class but the children have mainly been taught by Mrs Middler.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Middler for her continued support. I am teaching full time until Miss Gibb’s return. 

Our Support for Learning Teacher Miss Bruce is also absent due to illness. 

Pupil Council

The Pupil Council have challenged themselves to improve break and lunchtimes.  They have asked their year groups what they would like to do outside and we have ordered resources accordingly. The children have identified what respect looks like, sounds like and feels like and have designed badges which are awarded to individuals who demonstrate respect. Badges awarded gain House Points. 
Breakfast Club

Breakfast Club has started again. Tuesday and Wednesday morning from 8.40am – 9am.  Many thanks to the Parent Volunteers who support this club. 

Jog Scotland

We have managed to secure a coach to lead Jog Scotland sessions in May, funded by Active Schools, please see the attached leaflet.

School closure - Good Friday 25th March
School will be closed to all pupils and staff on Good Friday – 25th March and will reopen on Easter Monday 28th March at 9am

End of Term Assembly Cancelled

This event is cancelled as we require time to prepare for further window replacements during the Easter Holidays. Parent volunteers would be welcomed to help us take down wall displays and help us dismantle the school library on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday of the last week of school. Please complete the attached slip if you are available to help. 


Window Replacement

I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for their patience and support during this major improvement, particularly P1-4 and Miss Gibb who were displaced for a month and Mr Bell, our supervisory janitor who helped to rearrange furniture and resources from each zone as it was completed. The first stage of the project was completed on time and contractors will return during the Easter Holidays to replace the roof lights. 

Next Term
We look forward next term to resuming Community Cafes, Achievement Assemblies for parents and gymnastics club providing Miss Gibb is well enough to continue.  Primary 7 will begin their final preparations for moving on to secondary education and we will begin to invite our new cohort of Primary 1 pupils to events to ease their transition to Primary School. We will be planning and planting the castle walled garden plot, school planters and improving the storytelling forest. 


Easter Holidays
School will close at 3.15pm on Friday 1st April for two weeks holiday. We do hope that everyone has an enjoyable Easter Break and we look forward to welcoming you back on Monday 18th April at 9am.

Kind regards,

Anna Rossvoll

Head Teacher

